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NEWSLETTER & eLETTER  

(Note: Newsletter content due by last day of each month) 

 
Newsletter Editor: Gary Willey…………. (402) 610-1414 

                                gary@garywilley.com  

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 
 

GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, March 27 
Pizza Ranch 84th & Holdrege 
Dinner 6:00 pm - 7:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM 

EXECUTIVE MEETING: Tuesday, March 12 
Big Red Keno West O Street 
Dinner 6:00 PM, Meeting at 7:00 PM  
 

      
 

REBELS AUTO  
CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 

March, 2019 

PRESIDENT’S GARAGE 
 

Hello Rebel's Family, 

For those that were at the General meeting on February 27th, I truly want to apologize for the mess up 
on the room at Greenfield's, it made it very difficult for us and our meeting. They really messed 
everything up really bad, Donna and I got our food, about an hour after we had ordered it. 

By the time this comes out, we will have already done our duty at the Swap Meet, and I'm sure it will go 
over without a hitch, except for this dang snow, and cold temperature. I'm considering putting a contract out on that 
Groundhog, to have him Bumped Off.  

Spring will get here before long and it's going to be Car Show season, again, and believe me Donna and I can't wait. 
Which brings me to the point of our Car Show Committee Meetings, we could really use everyone's help in getting ideas 
and plans to make this years show even better. Jimmy, has some flyers printed, and we need to get them in as many 
cars as possible at all the shows we attend. We want the Rebels Auto Club Show to be the one that everyone wants to 
go to, and we can do that, with all your help. 

I look forward to seeing you all at the next meeting, stay safe, and be careful being out in all this weather. It'll be spring 
soon, I Promise. 

Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com
mailto:simonstrking@windstream.net
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com
mailto:gary@garywilley.com
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VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Hello REBELS, 

Here is a quick recap of what is coming up for March (and beyond): 

• GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, March 27 at Pizza Ranch 

• LADIES NIGHT: Wednesday, March 20 at Parthenon  

• EXECUTIVE MEETING: Tuesday, March 12 at Big Red Keno (West O Street) 

• SCCA Spring Nationals May, 25 to 27 (Memorial Day Weekend). We Need Volunteers! 

• FSAE Formula SCCA (College Kids) This Event will be at Air Park June 19 to 22. Volunteers are always 
needed. The Nebraska Team is working on a brand new car, and they hope to run the wheels off cars from other 
states that get expensive grants. Volunteers mark your calendars.  

• SCCA Solo Championships are September 2 to 6. The BIG ONE! We need all the volunteers we can get! 
Plan now … DON’T let this important event drift away to another club!  

• REBELS Car Show on June 30th. More about that next issue.  

• The next REBELS Car Show meeting is Sunday March 24, 2:30 sharp - at The Eatery.  

I wanted to especially thank all of the 15 or so volunteers that helped out at the Swap meet. Attendance was down due 
to the bad weather, but it was a success for the Club. Thank you! 

I know everyone is sick of this awful weather ... but hang in there, It WILL get better soon (I hope). 

And finally, remember that Memberships for 2019 are due NOW! If you don’t renew right now, you WILL be dropped 
from the Membership List. Don’t let this happen. We need Members and you need to BE a Member! RENEW NOW! 

Click Here for Renewal Forms which are now available on-line. Simply fill out the form and print. All spouses 

attending the Christmas Party should join, even if they don’t attend meetings! Click Here to See Why... 

Jim McNeil, Vice President  

REBELS Auto Club  

SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

 

February 27, 2019 General Meeting Minutes at Greenfields 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by President Steve Lewis. 

Vice President Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said the March Executive meeting will be March 12
th
 

at Big Red Keno on West O.6pm to eat, 7pm for the meeting.  The March general meeting will be 
March 27

th
 at the Pizza Ranch.6 pm to eat, 7:30pm for meeting. A motion was made, seconded and approved. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter and if there were any 
additions or corrections. There were none.  Ladies night will be Wednesday March 20

th
 at The Parthenon,6pm. The 

newsletter deadline is March 1
st
, please have all articles, photos etc to Gary Willey by that date.  She reported at Gary 

Willey’s suggesting the board approved for Gary to remove the members only page as well as the password. It will save 
$10 a month and the new designed website will be more user friendly and easier to navigate. A motion was made, 
seconded and approved to accept the January minutes and the secretary’s report. 

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. He reported income for the month was from membership renewals, 
donations and interest.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Gary Weyers gave the coordinator’s report. Gary said swap meet volunteers need to report at 2:30am for 
the first shift and 5:30pm for the second shift. If you are a volunteer and have not received your pass see Gary to pick 
one up.  

2018 Car Show Coordinator Jim Jensen said that as the he would like to have some media coverage for the 2019 car 
show. A motion was made, seconded and approved to contact the media for some car show coverage. 

The meeting was adjourned  at 8pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 
REBELS Auto Club 

https://www.scca.com/events/1992953-2019-tire-rack-lincoln-spring-nationals-champ-tour
https://www.sae.org/participate
https://www.scca.com/pages/national-championship
https://n.b5z.net/i/u/10115081/f/Rebals_Eapp_2012.pdf
https://rebelsautoclub.com/justify_membership
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TREASURERS REPORT  

 

 

Hello Rebels,  

As reported at the REBELS Executive Board Meeting, the following information is a recap for the 
month: of February: 

Income: Membership Renewals, Donations and Interest. 

Expenses: There were no expenses for February. 

Detailed reports are only given at the General Meetings. 

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 

REBELS Auto Club  

COORDINATOR REPORT  

 

Hello Rebels,  

By the time this newsletter comes out, the swap meet and the first of the events for this year will be 

over.  

There are plenty of events coming up this year, with SCCA events, car shows and nursing home 

visits. I have already had communication with two nursing homes that will be scheduled this summer.  

I will be looking for volunteers to work the SCCA events and don’t forget - these events are big money makers for our 

club. 

Gary Weyers, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  

 REBELS MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL! 

Please RENEW your REBELS Membership to avoid being dropped from the list. We 
have made it real easy this year, and here is how you do it: 

Click Here for the Application Form...   

Type in ALL the information, Click the Green "Print" Icon at the Upper Left Hand Side of 
the Application, Mail the completed form with your check for $18 to: 

      REBELS Auto Club 

       Membership Renewal  
       Box #21996  
       Lincoln, NE 68542 

 

Note that you DO need one application for each renewal (or joining). NOTE: If your ‘Significant Other’ thinks $18 

to join is too much, Click Here... 

https://n.b5z.net/i/u/10115081/f/Rebals_Eapp_2012.pdf
https://rebelsautoclub.com/justify_membership
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 
(from the extremely warped mind of your Newsletter Editor) 

 

If a word in the dictionary was spelled wrong, how would you know? 

Are all generalizations false, including this one? 

Do babies think adults are cute? 

If you are standing directly on the line between two time zones, and it is 12:00 on one side 

and 1:00 on the other, is it 12:30 where you are standing? 

Why does a “bust” only come down to just above the part it is named after? 

Why do they call it a TV set, when there is only one? 

Why is a women’s prison called a penal colony? 

If 186,000 MPH is the speed of light, what is the speed of dark? 

Do Australians think Americans live up, over? 

Do cemetery workers prefer the graveyard shift? 

Is it possible to be totally partial? 

Can you be a closet claustrophobic?  

If we're not supposed to eat animals, how come they're made out of meat? 

If a stealth bomber crashes in a forest, will it make a sound?  

If Milli Vanilli falls in the woods, does someone else make a sound?  

What if the Hokey Pokey really is what it's all about?  

When a lion escapes from a circus in Africa, how do they know when they've caught the right one?  

If bankers can count, how come they have eight windows and only four tellers?  

If one synchronized swimmer drowns, do the rest have to drown too?  

Have you ever wondered why you wonder why?  

Do they lock gas station bathrooms because they are afraid someone will clean them? 

Why isn’t “Phonetic” pronounced the way it sounds? 

How do they get the deer to cross at that yellow road sign? 

Is atheism a non-prophet organization? 

 

Will there be more of these next month? (answer: “Yes, I got a million of them … and sadly, they don’t get any better!”) 

REBELS “Pull for the House” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald 
House.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those 
little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

LET’S FACE IT. YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR 
ADULT BEVERGES ANYWAY ... WHY NOT SAVE THOSE 

CAN TOPS FOR SUCH A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to 
Margaret or Lydell Otley.    
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REBELS ‘CAR’ TOONS  
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SHOP THESE REBELS ADVERTISERS!   

 
(Click On Their Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=parkway%2066%20lincoln%20ne
https://www.facebook.com/pages/JS-Embroidery/940503955991332
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://rentndrive.com/
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540


 7 

 

 
REBELS AUTO CLUB 
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LINCOLN, NE  68542 

 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 
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